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Oɺˏʘ H˛uɽʍ & Mˏʸɧˏʞ Ap˞ɼeˌiaˢi˛ʘ 
August 17, 2018  11 AMð2 PM 

Cloudcroft Headquarters  404 Burro Avenue 
Join us for a burger or hot dog and visit with OCEC employees and 

managers. 

OCEC held its membership meeting on 
Saturday, August 4, 2018 at the Cloud-
croft High School Gymnasium. Over 500 
people attended the annual event. 

The business portion of the meeting in-
cluded video reports from the president, 
treasurer and general manager. Charlie 
Mulcock briefed attendees on Operation 
Round Up, the Energy Efficiency Fund 
and the scholarship program. 

Scott Shafer, Board Treasurer, reported 
that your co-op has a strong balance 
sheet and income statement and noted 
that over $700,000 in patronage capital 
was retired and refunded to member own-
ers this year.  

General Manager, Mario Romero, spoke 
about the new Carrizozo Solar Facility 
and itôs financial impact to members over 
the life of the project. Other topics 
touched on included OCECôs vegetation 
management plan and employee safety. 

Election of trustees was held and incum-
bents, Charlie Mulcock, Scott Shafer and 
Preston Stone were re-elected for a three
-year term. In addition, 2018 scholarship 

recipients and youth tour delegates were 
recognized. 

After the meeting was adjourned, the 
drawing for over 85 door prizes was held 
and a tasty barbeque lunch was provided 
for those in attendance. Be sure to mark 
your calendars now for next yearôs meet-
ing to be held on Saturday, August 3, 
2019. That meeting will mark the 80th An-
niversary of your co-op. 

Links to annual meeting videos will be 
posted on the co-opôs website for mem-
bers who were unable to attend. 



August 2018  

Look for LED products and fixtures for outdoor use, 
such as pathway, step and porch lights. Many include 
features like automatic daylight shut-off and motion 
sensors. You can also find solar-powered lighting for 
outdoor spaces. 

Source:   energy.gov 

Crews working to trim trees and vegetation in rights-
of-way are currently working in the following areas 
and are expected to remain there for the next few 
weeks 

¶ Village of Cloudcroft 

¶ Sun ValleyðAlto 

OCEC reminds members that you may see vehicles, 
ATVs and crew members from Rogers Tree Service 
trimming and cutting trees near existing power lines. 
Vehicles will be marked with their company name, 
as well as on OCEC logo. 

Should you have questions, please call 1-800-548-
4660. 

Potential thieves are attempting to scam 
Otero County Electric Co-op members by 
calling to demand immediate payment of 
electric bills. 

In recent weeks, several members have received 
calls from someone claiming to be from OCEC advis-
ing that the memberôs electric service is going to be 
cut off if the amount due is not paid immediately. The 
caller ID may possibly show that the call is coming 
from OCEC and if you call the number back, will 
even be answered as Otero County Electric, when it 
really isnôt. 

While OCEC does make phone calls to customers 
with past due accounts, a final date for payment be-
fore disconnection will always be given. We will nev-
er demand immediate payment, ask you to wire 
money or purchase a pre-paid card to pay with. 

If you receive one of these calls you believe to be a 
scam, or if you question the validity of a payment de-
mand, please call our office at 1-800-548-4660. 


